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August 8, 2013
MEETING MINUTES

Present:   Chair Brad Crosby, John Earley, Karen Bourdea, Katy Wells; Alternate, Steve Ober, Brian Mokler and Dot Banks (new member).

Open
At 7:00, Chair Crosby recognized a presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
Minutes   Chair Crosby made a motion to approve the minutes of June 13, 2013 2nd by John Earley, all were in favor.
	Old Business
Lots for sale
	Chair Crosby reported that the post-harvest tour on the Dr. True Road lot went well.  They walked the harvested area with one resident, answered questions and Chair Crosby reports a job well done.
	Chair Crosby reported that TA Bob Veloski asked if the Conservation Commission would be willing to pay for a boundary line adjustment for the Whitney property on Eastman Hill Road. This would correct the problem uncovered during our blazing of the town lots.  This boundary line adjustment could be paid for from the Forest Maintenance non-lapsing fund.  Chair Crosby will get a quote for a survey and an estimate for the cost of the boundary line adjustment for the Whitney/town forest lot on Eastman Hill.  The conservation commission agreed to pay the cost associated with boundary line adjustment.
	Chair Crosby reported that TA Bob Veloski asked if the Conservation Commission would be interested in paying for a boundary line adjustment on the MacDonald property that abuts the Dr. True Road lot.  This lot was discussed at our May meeting with regards to the deed the BOS had prepared for them to sign due to their septic system showing up on the town land after our survey.  The septic system in question has no record of installation or state or town approval.  The commission discussed the deed and the language that the MacDonald’s would like and that the BOS did not agree to.  Brian made a motion that the Conservation Commission does not wish to pay for any boundary line adjustment on the MacDonald property and we further recommend the deed language as presented to them and discussed at our May meeting, 2nd by Steve Ober all were in favor.
	Chair Crosby presented a proposal from Jon Martin to update our forest management plan for the 9 town lots at $12,000 as an estimate.  Chair stated that we could consider eliminating lots to keep the cost down, or that if some of the lots were harvested the plan may pay for itself.  The commission discussed how long a plan should last etc.  Chair Crosby will contact Jon Martin to let him know that we thought the quote was high and ask him if there is an order in which the lots should be harvested.  
	Chair Crosby reported that he walked the Meader property for the easement monitoring on 6/17/13.  He copied the paperwork and placed a copy in the file and mailed the original.
Earth Day
	Katy discussed a possible road side cleanup to be planned for the fall.  Katy will put something together for next meeting.
Field and Forest Trails update
	John Earley reported that the signs went up for the Graham and Elliott trails and also posted “no wheeled vehicle” signs. John reports that there is some erosion on the town land due to ATV’s driving through.  Karen will talk to Chris Bryson at Fish and Game to have him contact John regarding the ATV use and what may be able to be done.
	John reported he will be following up with Steele Hill regarding the trail connection.  John will GPS the last trail next month.  In the fall, Scott Auger will be making a landing area on Taylor Road.  Also, hiking signs have been ordered.




Hopkinson Hill Land
Chair Crosby reported that he got an estimate from Bill Cutillo that was done by Lamprey for the easement on this property.  Negotiations continue with Jill Emerson and Chair noted the estimate was to purchase the land.  Karen will review what the implications for buying this land using the non-lapsing fund for land use change tax and the ownership and stewardship issues that may arise.    
New Business
Karen reported that she researched the land use change tax account and spoke with Treasurer Susan Shannon.  Karen states that it is very confusing to follow and Susan was going to look into it further and get back to us, possibly come to next month’s meeting to discuss.  Karen suggested that once this account is clear, the commission should draft a warrant article to address clarification in the current language of the process.
Dot Banks handed out brochures on the Emerald Ash Borer from UNH.  Dot stated that there is concerns as they have found the Emerald Ash in Concord.  Steve asked if we should put any traps in the town forest.  Dot will contact UNH and see what the process is.

Mail and Correspondence
Reviewed and filed
Other
Adjourn
At 8:50 pm, Chair Crosby made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Brain Mokler all were in favor. 

Respectfully submitted,         
Katy Wells; Alternate member and Secretary






